ENGLISH CHESS FEDERATION
C 11.7.4.1
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 17 OCTOBER 2009
NOT THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE’S REPORT
The draft 2009 ECF accounts have finally been circulated with the second mailing made on 14 October.  This is not only unreasonably late in terms of Council being able to give proper consideration to the accounts prior to the AGM, but in direct breach of the Articles which require circulation 21 days in advance of the meeting.  This is an extremely unsatisfactory state of affairs, but an unsurprising consequence of the lack of a Finance Director.  It is hard to see how a meaningful budget can be presented to next April’s Finance Council unless somebody is prepared to step up to the plate.
While I am not the Director of Finance and am in effect at this stage taking the numbers, which have been subject to external audit scrutiny, on trust, I thought that it would be helpful to Council if I provided some observations on the accounts.

Robert Richmond commented that his report to last April’s meeting would not make for happy reading.  At the time, a loss for 2008/9 of £15,000 was forecast, compared with a budgeted loss of £2,800.  The main reason for the unfavourable variance was the overspend on the 2008 British Championships in Liverpool, although there were a number of other contributory factors, including a £3k shortfall in direct membership scheme income.
The forecast £15,000 loss has risen to £20,069 in the accounts.  There is not a single factor giving rise to this: rather matters have turned out somewhat worse than forecast in a number of areas.  Game Fee income is down by £1,341 and direct membership income by £1,548, while net grading expenditure is up by £1,147 and International by £1,453.  This suggests that a more prudent approach needs to be taken to future forecasts.

After taking into account the reduction in the legacies fund, the reserves have more than halved, declining from £53,849 to £26,836.  The general fund is significantly in deficit, so in effect moneys that should represent the legacies fund are being used to support general expenditure.  This is not a sustainable model.  Various measures were agreed in April to try to address the budget gap, but even if these prove sufficient to enable a break-even result for 2009/10 to be achieved, reserves will remain substantially below the £50,000 target set by Council many years ago.  It is hard to avoid the conclusion that much more radical action is likely to be necessary if the Federation is to remain financially viable. 
I consider that I should draw Council’s attention to the fact that note 4 indicates that the balance sheet includes as an asset a prepayment of £9,208 in respect of Chess for Schools.
John Philpott
Chairman of the Governance Committee
